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February 2-8, 2025

g3 Welcome to Mount Lebanon United Methodist Church! We are

velkomm Dobrodoilal nont) 3‘ ecstatic you are able to worship with us this Sunday.
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If you are a member, Welcome Back!

As we begin a new year, we are looking for new ideas and input into what you want from
MLUMC. For example, what events would like at the church (singles events, dances,
etc.), what outreach programs would like the church to get involved with in the church
and outside of the church (supporting the homeless, charity fundraisers, etc.), etc. If you
have any suggests or ideas please reach out to Cheryl L. Sorice at
churchsecretary@mlumc.org or at 412-531-7131.

LET’S GET E-CONNECTED

Are you looking for more ways to get connected with MLUMC? Look no further. Everything you are looking for is on
our website, social media (Facebook, Instagram, and YouTube), and in our Weekly E-Connection Newsletter. If you are
not already connected with us, you can check us out, follow us, and/or join us any of the following ways:

digg MLUMC Website: www.mlumc.org
uVUUTUhE B — Facebook: Mt Lebanon United Methodist
smmm e Instagram: mlumc15216
YouTube: Mt Lebanon United Methodist Church
Weekly E-Connection Newsletter — this is emailed out every Friday:

F Please send your email address to churchsecretary@mlumc.org or call
Cheryl L. Sorice at 412-531-7131

IkTOK @ I'Edlet The Window: Please send us your mailing address to
churchsecretary@mlumc.org or call Cheryl L. Sorice at 412-531-7131

N
LOST & FOUND < %%

There are some items in the office in our Lost & Found box. If you have lost anything please stop in 4%,
the office or contact Cheryl L. Sorice at churchsecretary@mlumc.org or call 412-531-7131 about your '
lost items.

Lost &
Found

If you have any questions, comments, additions, corrections to these announcements, please
\ t t' contact Cheryl L. Sorice at churchsecretary@mlumc.org or call 412-531-7131. If you have anything
LcoNTACT Us  yoy would like in the Announcement, please have them to my noon on Wednesdays. Thank you.
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HELP REQUESTED
Spanish Ministry

Friends,

We have much to celebrate at MLUMC! Many of you have met our Mi NlST ER'O
church planter, Luis Soto, who has been working with the Hispanic ESPAﬂOL
population in Pittsburgh. Luis has the support of Church Council SPANISH MINISTRY

and the Outreach and Missions Committee, and recently began
hosting Sunday services in Spanish at 6PM in Asbury Center. Once
a month he plans to offer a meal as part of the service.

We would like to make sure the people attending these services feel welcomed as part of our church, and they are a
part of our church, much like our other three services every Sunday. To that end, | am inviting various groups within
MLUMC to help sponsor the monthly meals. The majority of these will be the first Sunday of the month, unless
otherwise indicated. Sponsoring a meal means you would:
1. Donate $200 from your budget or from a donation given by your members. Luis will use the money to plan and
cook the meal. You do not need to worry about shopping or cooking.
2. Attend the meal and service on the designated Sunday. Don’t speak Spanish? That’s ok; a smile works in every
language! In a pinch, Google Translate is awesome.
3. Assist with kitchen cleanup if needed.

Groups that sponsor a monthly meal could be a UWF group, a Sunday School class, a committee, the youth group, or a
small group of family/friends who come together for this purpose.

| hope this partnership will help get our new service established, and will foster cross-cultural friendships! Please reach
out to Kim Rhoton (krhoton@mlumc.org) with questions and to sign up for a month in 2025.

iGracias!

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

= Do you like video production? Do you like volunteer work?
F s N Want to get more involved with the church?
\ 3 5 l Do you know someone who likes one or more of these things?

Then please contact the church office for more information at
412-531-7131 or churchsecretary@mlumc.org.

We are in need of those who know about video production
and/or want to learn about video production. We are looking for volunteers to
assist at least once a month for our livestream service(s) on Sundays. This
would be a great opportunity for a teenager to start their video production
career.

Please spread the word throughout your communities. Volunteers do
not have to be a member of the church to assist with the livestream.
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED Continued

Casa San Jose ESL Partnership seeks volunteer assistance

After a brief hiatus, our building is once again being used to host English as a Second Language
classes, put on by our mission partners at Casa San Jose. Volunteer assistance is needed to
continue this new element of the church’s ministries; please contact Kim Rhoton if you would
like more information about being involved: KRhoton@mlumc.org

ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

Time for YOU to Meet the Zwickauers!

We have had a partnership with the Friedenskirche (Peace Church) in Zwickau since 1995. We visited them in 2023,
and they are coming in October 2025 with the biggest number ever (25!) and the most young people ever (18 people
between 10 and 26!) to visit us. We met most of the youth in 2023--What a dynamic group of positive energy they
are and will be!

Our Zwickau committee has begun to make plans based on mission work, common church activities, and cultural
events. Our next step is to ask for church members to host Zwickauers! What does that involve?

¢ Hosting from October 5 to departure on October 15 (possibly a few half-time

options)

e Breakfast, often sack lunch, occasional suppers

e Ride or carpool to church for activities

e Mostly English required!

e Bedroom(s) shared or single < .

Several families have already offered to host. We hope new church members can also get involved in this way. Please
let us know how many people/kinds of ages you might consider. Questions? Sign-ups? Contact Lori Barr
(lbarr@mlumc.org), Kim Palmer (kimberlynnpalmer@gmail.com), or Deanna Baird (fraubaird@aol.com, 412-606-
4719). Application forms will be available from them or other people on the Zwickau committee who might contact
you!

CHURCH EVENTS

New Member’s Orientation

Our first new member orientation session of the New Year is now being organized. All
interested persons should contact Pastor Tom at tstrandburg@mlumc.org to be registered
to participate. s e ™

Women'’s Bible Study
This Women’s Bible Study we are reading Amy-Jill Levine’s new book, The Gospel of John. The group
meets by zoom on Tuesdays at 1:00 PM. Please contact Kim Rhoton to join and for the zoom link:
krhoton@mlumc.org

Sunday School Schedule

Februa?\TZ A Changed Church in a Changing World — Our UMC Stance on Current Topics  Pastor Tom
February9  Of One Substance: The First Council of Nicaea Celebrates 1,700 Years Pastor Tom
February 16 Immigrant Issues and Our ESL Classes Sr. Janice of Casa San Jose
February 23 Ecclesiastes Group Study

Contact Martha Clarke (mwc@cs.cmu.edu) or Deanna Baird (fraubaird@aol.com) if you have questions or if you need
our zoom link.
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CHURCH EVENTS Continued

Mission Sub-Committee Requests

Hear Ye Hear Ye! The Mission Sub-Committee requests your suggestions
for where to distribute funds generated at the fall Rummage Sale and
other contributions. Over the past years MLUMC's Mission Committee
has supported initiatives including (but not limited to) the following:

-The Nyadire Connection (TNC) -MLUMC & Zwickau Friedenskirche Partnership
-Ukraine via UMCOR -Israel/Gaza via UMCOR

-Lithuania — Kazla Ruda -Latvia’s Home of Hope

-UM Appalachian Ministry Network -Haiti

-Project Crossroads, Marion, VA -Washington (PA) Mission

-Ursuline Support Services -Puerto Rico & US Virgin Islands Hurricane Relief
-Northside Lunch via Pgh’s Church Union | -WVa Flood Response

-MLUMC's Food Lift -Pgh Mercy’s Operation Safety Net

Submit your request by February 9, 2025, with organization name, amount requested and organization
background/qualifications (such as website links, annual reports, etc.) to the church secretary, Cheryl L. Sorice,
churchsecretary@mlumc.org. Proposals will be considered at the February 17, 2025 sub-committee meeting.
Questions? Call L. Baily at 412-719-7063.

EXCLUSIVE CHURCH EVENTS
Rl ‘.;; Soup, Salad, and Fellowship

Please join us for soup, salad, and fellowship on Sunday, Feb. 23

The UWF will be dishing up piping hot bowls of soup and crisp salad on Sunday, Feb 23 in
' Asbury Center immediately following the 10:45 service. (We'll also offer a kid-friendly food
option.)

% i =..  Everyone is welcome — and encouraged — to attend this time of fellowship with church
MO e ML ETEE family members.

WEEKLY COMMUNITY EVENTS

Terrific Tuesday Resumes

Terrific Tuesday resumes on Tuesday, February 4, 2025 and continue for ten weeks,
concluding on Tuesday, April 8, 2025. Each night will begin with dinner at 6:00 p.m.
in Asbury Center, followed by activities for children and youth and an adult study
at 6:45 p.m. Our evening concludes each week at 7:30 p.m. You are welcome to
join us!
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WEEKLY COMMUNITY EVENTS Continued
Yoga, Meditation, and Scripture

Date: Mondays Time: 5:30 pm - 6:30 pm Where: Welcome Center
Yoga, Meditation, and Scripture is a time to take a break from the world around us to find peace and relaxation within
ourselves and with our community. The class will begin with a beginners/restorative yoga, followed by 10-15 minutes
of meditation involving a small scripture reading. During this time you can reflect on the scripture read, reflect on your
own thoughts, or take a nap. At the end of class we can discuss our thoughts about the practice or you could take the
time to journal your thoughts.

This class is to bond the community in a safe space. The class is open to everyone of all ages (children to adults), all
levels of meditation/yoga experiences and backgrounds. This is a safe space for all to join and is a great opportunity
for anyone that’s wanted to try meditation and/or yoga.

Please bring anything for you to be comfortable during the meditation and for yoga support, such as a mat, towel,
blanket, blocks, bolster, pillow, a friend © etc. Don’t’ forget a journal and pen if you choose to participate in the journal
portion of the class.

This class is FREE to everyone. We do welcome monetary donations (at the class) that will be used at the church’s
discretion (such as repairs to the church, charity, etc.) or you can bring nonperishable foods and/or paper supplies for
our food pantry.

If you have any questions about this class or need to RSVP for class please contact Cheryl L. Sorice at
churchsecretary@mlumc.org or at 412-531-7131. Cheryl will be the instructor for the class. She has 200 hours of
training and this is her first class outside of yoga teacher training.

EXCLUSIVE COMMUNITY EVENTS

Concert featuring the works of Harry T. Burleigh

N

“No Sccond Class aboard this T rain”’:
The music of '

HARRY “THACKER BURLEIGH Saturday, February 22, 2025

o 6:00 pm Sanctuary

Join us for a time of music making celebrating the life and music of
Western Pennsylvania-born composer Harry T. Burleigh — the man who
brought the spiritual to the concert stage. In a program featuring
excerpts from his body of piano, solo voice, and choral compositions,
e MOSLT’;;"";d ﬁ?smnom e singers from the MLUMC choir and the Washington Festival Chorale will
B the il ondl it Flled Beil e o o P AU e be joined by featured soloists Timothi Williams, mezzo-soprano, and
HeE Sl o ironen e e o, s and e Franklin Mosely, baritone. There will be two performances: Saturday,
February 22,2025 at 6:00 pm at MLUMC, and Sunday, February 23, 2025
: at 3:00 pm at First Presbyterian Church 1793 of Washington (100 E.
_},&,“,*;:;;:::f;:;};.‘g;‘, P by (.,,,q;t‘“'; ‘{;“; \7‘,"‘ Wheeling St., Washington, PA, 15301). This concert is open to all, with

Presented by a suggested donation of $10 graciously accepted following the
Music AT MI,UMG & THE JJASHINGTON PESTIVAL GHORALE

g performance.



mailto:churchsecretary@mlumc.org

IIEH Aungsy :2Jaym

[adey) Arenpues aiaym

wd §o:g 8w We 507 '3w||
diysiom ysjueds diysiom [euojupeIL
IIEH ABIS3p, ‘asaUM [1BH Aungsy ausypm
JAUA) NSy By wid gQ:g saung WE [E:q /AW
wd prig saw)) diysmojiad DWNd Supayien ayL
shepsany yyiisa) Augjeg Joojd g — BwikiEy
WOOZ [aIaym $OT Wooy - snjd s3npy Sunox
wd oo ewL [Adey)sBuues Ay LOT AS[SRM - SJBK|/SIRPINGALLOH (AR
Apmig g1 5 uIwop wd g7 :auny WE [E:q /AW
JuE) ungsy JBUE) Aoy Auayp | Rdey Jsuues saeym disI0M NN 1oyas Aepung
pue AJJueg poDd :aIaum wid e Aw(L WE (:0T (WL Areng :amuym SWOOISSE) 10014 b 13.2UM [AUEL) JAULES AIFYAM,
WE 0T AW wd gg:f reun) Jupesay [edeyy WE DE:DT :3un] wd poizT Bl WE OF:g 8w
ucinquIsq pooy [ESIEIRY JIOYD SaQjwwo) BUENy | SISUI ARpyIam Apmig 91918 Wid sBupasp yinop, djysiop, |euojypes)
G} Aepumeg vl Aepud| gl Aepanyl | Z) Aepeeupsp | |} Aepeen] 0} ABpuojy 6 Aepung
|[EH Angsy :aIaym [edey) Alenpues B1aym
wd pig A We 507 '3w||
diysiops ysjueds diysiom |euojypes)
[EH Aajsap, arsym |IEH Aangsy :aayp,
Ea 00'E saunL LWE Qg5 [Buw|]
o diysmoyd JWnd Supayien ayL
OE:L ‘atlL Auojeg Jooj4 b~ BWIAIRY
[EssIYaY JOYD
JBIIE) 0D, BIBUM, | JRUE) NSy iaiBum | Z0T —AS[SaM, [asEaym 4 ) " FOT Wody —snid ﬂ_zﬁ_ dunoy,
WE QE:TT 3] wd et awn) wd goig aw) wd pgaf sauwng [°CeYd _H__“___mm_.u__“h__s LOT A3LoM = SIEK n___...“_“__”a_._._m__“___ﬂ.._,
wesfoig pum spsykoy | Bupsa pes shepsanLoywa) | Supaayy jpun) yany) 00T ‘SUIL 06 ‘2UIL
diysIomn DI oyas Aepuns
[RELD JSULES JAIFUM, 70T = yuomd3 :aaum Uy AUngsy Taagm Woo7 ‘aIRYm Areng ramum SWODISSRL) JOD]4 (o BIAUM AR JAULES ‘AIFYM,
WIe (g ;3w || LB (:6 aun] We Qg8 3] wd gpit A WE DE:DT :3un] wid Q:ZT A WIE Qg:¢ ;3w
#jamg Rhey Bupwop JWNd SPUEH PUE SHETH dasg youmy spisyUoN | Apmis 9jqug s uswop Apmig #1918 Wid sBuyma \anoy, diysiom [euoypesL
g ABpureg LhAeppd | g Aepaunyl g ABpseupept | Aepsen] £ ABpuopy ¢ fepung

dVANTTVO S20¢ AMVNHd34

SINdAd T1V 40 dVANI1VO







